
facility.  A graduation ceremony 
was held to honor the four 
graduates from the Nurse Aid 
program at the facility on May 
26. Great things are happening 
at the facility as John and the 
staff  work together to provide a 
safe, loving, and caring 
environment for the residents. 

The Board voted on a county 
property bid which was received 
this month, and discussed some 
policies that will be addressed at 
the next meeting.

Accounts receivable were 
discussed, as were the financial 
statements, which were accepted 
as presented.

Future agenda items were 
discussed and the Board broke 
for lunch. After lunch, the Board 
went into Executive Session to 
discuss personnel matters.  No 
action was taken.

The next meeting date will be 
June 27, and the public is invited 
and encouraged to attend.

Taking a look at the activity 
calendar for June, a trip to the 
Hummer House in Christoval 
was enjoyed by residents on the 
8th.  There was lots of  fun at 
movie night on June 9th. The 
featured movie was Beauty and 
the Beast. On June 15th, at 10 
AM, there will be a trip to the 
Nature Center in San Angelo, 
and on June 16th, at 3:30 PM, 
there will be a Father’s Day 
Party at the facility. June 20th is 
the date of  the monthly birthday 
party. It will be held at 3:30, and 
those celebrating birthdays this 
month are Bernie McCarty, 
Delores Seal, Irene Lozano, and 
Lou Ella Teague. Happy 
birthday to these lovely ladies!!

On June 21st, summer will 
officially arrive, although some 
100 + degree days have already 
been ‘enjoyed’…… At 6:30 PM 
on June 23rd, there will be an 
Art Show at the facility. If  you’re 
an art lover, this is the place for 
you!  The Sing-Along is 
scheduled for June 30, so mark 
your calendar and come join the 
fun.  Here’s wishing all you 
Dads a very blessed Father’s Day 
and remember to fly your flags 
on Flag Day, June 14th.  God 
bless America! 

The Coke County 
Commissioners met on May 23, 
2017, at 9 am in the courthouse 
in Robert Lee.  Those in 
attendance included Judge Roy 
Blair, Commissioner Precinct #1 
Donald Robertson, 
Commissioner Precinct #2 Paul 
Williams, Commissioner 
Precinct #3 Marshall Millican, 
Commissioner Precinct #4 Joe 
Sefcik and Clerk Mary Grim.

The meeting was opened with 
the pledge to the flag and prayer 
was offered by Commissioner 
Williams.

Judge Blair announced the 
presence of  a quorum.

Commissioner Millican moved 
to accept the minutes for May 9, 
2017.  The motion was 
seconded by Commissioner 
Williams.  The motion carried.

Judge Blair reported that he 
had taken the burn ban off.

Commissioner Williams made 
a motion to accept Tax Deeds in 
the City of  Bronte as listed in 
items 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, and 
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were made and all are looking 
forward to meeting again in 
2018.

12.  The motion was seconded 
by Commissioner Sefcik.  The 
motion carried.

Commissioner Millican 
reported on the sign machine at 
the courthouse and maintenance 
(painting and repairs) at the 
courthouse.

Judge Blair reported on the 
sewer on HB2.

Commissioner Robertson 
reported on the Robert Lee 
pool.

There being no private road 
work requests, no action was 
taken.

Commissioner Sefcik made a 
motion to pay bills.  The motion 
was seconded by Commissioner 
Robertson.  The motion carried.

Judge Blair adjourned the 
meeting at 9:47 am.

Descendants of  Harve and 
Millie Wallace met in Robert 
Lee for their annual Wallace 
Reunion, June 10-11.  This year 
marked the 35th year for the 
Wallace Family.  The reunion 
was held at the Northside 
Church of  Christ Fellowship 
Hall.

The group met for a potluck 
lunch and dinner on Saturday 
and enjoyed a Bar-B-Q lunch on 
Sunday.

Those attending included 
Royce and Alice Wallace, Buddy 
and Kristen Wallace, Addie 
Jeffries, Joe Dee, Terri, and 
Mandy Blair, and Bobby 
Fluhmann (all from Robert Lee); 
Jacky Wallace of  Abilene; Troy 
and Susan Millican of  Sterling 
City; Jerrod and Cayla Holt of  
Big Lake; Morris, Wanda, 

Duncan, and Garret Wallace, 
Jana Jeffries, Alvis and Lola 
Fisher, Portis and Hlen Ribble 
(all from San Angelo); Jan 
Havins of  Arlington; Linda 
Havins of  Dallas; Wade Wallace 
of  Carrollton; Sidney Myers, 
John, April, Alexis, Ashley, 

 B. Reese Braswell graduated recently from Southern 
Methodist University’s Southwest Graduate School of  Banking.  Reese, a graduate of  Bronte High 
School and Angelo State University, is a Vice President with First National Bank of  Sterling City and 
the Branch Manager of  First National Bank in Bronte.  Reese and his wife Ashley are both founding 
directors of  Restoring Bronte Association and members of  Bronte’s Church of  Christ.  Reese also 
serves as President of  the Bronte Lions Club.

Braxton, and Cody Redmon (all 
of  Amarillo).

Plans for next year’s reunion 


